Chairman’s Report 2018
The purpose of this 42nd annual parish meeting is to let the people of North Turton know what the Parish Council, District Council and community groups have been doing over the last 12 months. 

-------------------------------------

The Parish Council consists of a Chairman, a Clerk, and 7 Councillors. Following the resignation of Cll Parker an election for a replacement for the Parish Councillor is being organised in the May elections.

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. We have commented on 54 applications in the past year, of which 22 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings. Thirteen were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings. 
Members of the public have attended all but one of the council meetings and had opportunity to give their opinions on planning applications, and any other issues they wish to raise.
The owner of the Pharmacy in Edgworth spoke at one meeting about the threat they were under following withdrawal of NHS funding for small pharmacies. More people need to patronise the pharmacy if it is to continue to operate.

The pharmacy offers an electronic prescription service whereby patients can nominate it to receive and dispense their prescriptions. Residents are urged to take up this facility.

----------------------------------------

Some of the other things the Parish Council has been doing include:

· Replacement of the goal posts on The Moss in Belmont
· Resurfacing of the footpath across The Moss
· Spraying the edges of the footpath across the village green in Belmont
· The provision of hanging baskets for the stone bus shelter at Edgworth crossroads; we also have plans to refurbish the bus shelter

· Agreed to make a financial contribution to the purchase of planters for Edgworth by the Horticultural Society

· Upgraded the Parish Council’s website

· Registered the Parish Council’s title to the Barlow estate and The Moss with the Land Registry

· We suggested to the Boundary Commission that the proposed new Darwen Ward be named Turton & West Pennine – they agreed to change it to West Pennine Ward.

· We placed Remembrance poppies on lamp posts on the main routes through Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth, and ran an appeal for sponsorship, which raised £1072 towards the purchase price of £1250.
· Laid wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown,           St Peter’s Belmont, Edgworth Methodist Church and the war memorial in Egerton.
·  We attended and supported the Small Business Saturday event
· Organised the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth 

· The three villages have all been entered into the 2018 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition. Judging starts in June.

· Introduction of written reports to keep control on our financial expenditure, asset management and risk analysis, and worked to ensure the safety of public funds. We also receive written reports from our Lengthsman and The Barlow trustees 
· We have supported the concerns of residents and businesses over security issues and become involved in the Local Security Forum following the Public Meeting at The Barlow

John Catterall 

Chairman North Turton Parish Council 

